Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

Meeting Minutes for November 16, 2004

Regular Meeting

Officers and Directors Attending: 

Officers: Dan McDonnell, Tom Dunkle, and Bev DeNune (Absent: Karen Joseph / Shelly Denig

Directors: Barb Triplett, Bob Monaghan, Milly Shafffer, Howard Emswiler, Jim Lenhart and  Bobbie Lenhart  (A quorum was present). 

President Dan McDonnell called the regular meeting to order at 7:10 pm.  (Adjourned 8:45)

The minutes of the last meeting were read; Barb Triplett moved to accept, second by Bobbie Lenhart, motion carried.

Dan McDonnell discussed upcoming events for next year; forming various committees, closing the books in December, auditing, and preparing tax returns.

Tom Dunkle moved to approve $100 to expedite the Amendment to the Article of Incorporation sent to the Secretary of State, second by Bev DeNune, motion carried.  This was necessary to meet the filing deadline for Exempt Status with the IRS.

Tom said that he received the paperwork from the Secretary of State’s office approving our Amendment.  He will prepare all necessary paperwork this week to file for the Exempt Status and mail it to the IRS by Friday.

Bev DeNune presented the Treasurers report with a current balance of $2,448.11.  Barb Triplett moved to accept the Treasurers report, second by Howard Emswiler, motion carried.

Dan presented an update on the ‘bell tower’.  We would like to thank Buckeye Mulch for donating over $500 worth of landscaping materials.  Tom and Dan meet last weekend and landscaped the area around the ‘tower’.  Howard Emswiler reported that the roof construction should begin this weekend.

Barb Triplett continued our discussion on the Texas Holdem fundraiser for next year.  This would be a joint venture with the Lions Club and include four events during the year.  Dan appointed a committee (Bobbie Lenhart, Barb Triplett, and Karen Joseph) to make arrangements and work out the details.  Tom made a motion to approve rental of tables for the event, second by Milly Shaffer, motion carried.

The annual newsletter was discussed.  It was determined that the creation of the newsletter should be discussed at the March meeting and that it should be mailed out in April.  The newsletter would include several topics and reminders.  The timing will save mailing expenses, as it will allow us to include several topics and reminders as well as the invitation to the Annual Meeting and Banquet (June 18th).

A motion was made by Barb to cancel the December meeting for Christmas, second by Bob Monaghan, motion carried.

Many members initiated a discussion in support of our Board of Education and school Administration.  It was suggested that as many members and Officers as possible should plan on attending the School Board meetings.  We need to publicly voice our support.

Tom moved for adjournment, second by Bev.  Motion carried.

Tom Dunkle (Fill-In Secretary)

